Superintendent’s Report
8/13/19

Bear Valley
Met with Jill and Amber of the Bear Valley Educational Foundation.

The parking lot asphalt is all ready to go.
The grease trap has been replaced
The store front is in and looking very nice.

I met with Justin and discussed how to teach multiple grade levels in on classroom. I have given them the ok to
order more PE equipment for recess and activities

Bear Valley is working on a student/parent handbook and BV students are the CUBS Caring, Understanding,
Brilliant, Seekers

Total of 7 students enrolled (might have a family of 4 moving in)
I will be attending Foundation meetings
Received a bid for painting BV and it will be starting soon

Diamond Valley

we have 68 students enrolled and three to four more on the way.
We have our first ELL student enrolled at the school. WE will be looking at our EL testing
All teachers have the new science materials in their classrooms

Bill Simpson has been hired as our new Native Liaison and hit the ground running and working on building
relationships with all of our students.

I have made it to every classroom and introduced myself to the students. Have told them ab out my tie
competition

Are trying out the Multiple Measures software to disaggregate our test/assessment data

Alpine District

Our first three days of MTSS/PBIS PD went well. I did a brief meet the superintendent game show. Fun was
had by all

Placer county felt the staff was ready to take off with PBIS/MTSS and are looking forward to working with us
and seeing our growth for the rest of the year.

We received our LCAP review on Friday and it is due back on t 8/15. We are working on it and will have it
sent back.

We have a new District Web Page being hosted by Cyber School. It will be ADA compliant
Sports are on their way we have a Cross Country Coach Lauren and working on B-ball

Our schools look great inside and out. Our team/crew had worked very hard to make sure school was open and
ready to go for our students. Students feel much better when the have a school that is clean and safe to attend.



